
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 30 NOVEMBER 2006 


IOS.112/06
REFERENCES FROM THE EXECUTIVE

(a) Car Parking Policy
There was submitted Minute Excerpt EX.238/06 setting out the decision of the Executive on 23 October 2006 in response to the comments of this Committee on reviewing the Car Parking Policy.

The decision was –

“1.  That the action to be taken by the Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee to invite a County Council Officer to the Overview and Scrutiny Committee to discuss progress with the Local Transport Plan be received.

2.  That the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be requested to identify those specific Council policies that Members consider they have not been afforded the opportunity to input views as part of the development of those policies.”

The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) commented that he had been in contact with the County Council and the next step was to produce an Area Transport Plan.   His view was that a Parking Strategy needed to be an early piece of work within that Plan and he would liaise with colleagues to ensure that the Committee was involved in the development of the Plan.

Mr Battersby further suggested that the Chairman and the Portfolio Holder could discuss that aspect.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that the Committee welcomed the opportunity to be involved in the development of an Area Transport Plan.







